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Covid-19 Test Results 
If your child/children or a family member have been advised to get a COVID-19 test and 
self-isolate as a result of showing signs of COVID the results must be provided to the school 
via email on admin@cherrylane.hillingdon.sch.uk before your child/children can return to 
school. 

     
 

 
 
 
 

 

School Lunches – REMINDER 
 

Regardless of a weekly text message being sent out to remind Parents to book school 
lunches, there has been an increasing number of parents not booking school lunches 
online for their child/children.  All school meals MUST be booked via Parentpay before 
the end of the day every Wednesday for the following week.  Please do not leave it until 
the last minute to book as we are not in a position to help you if you have any problems. 
 
The period for booking meals is Thursday through to the next Wednesday for the following week, if 
you do not book within this time frame you will have to provide a packed lunch for your child for the 
following week.  Please DO NOT forget to provide your child with a packed lunch if you have not 
booked online.  If your child is entitled to Free School Meals or in Key stage 1 (Rec, Yr 1 & Yr 2) you 
still need to book school lunches online. 
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School Office 
There will be NO ENTRY into the school office.  Entry is by prior arrangement 

and masks have to be worn so please telephone the school or email on 
admin@cherrylane.hillingdon.sch.uk . 
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Christmas Cards 
 

 

Friday, 11th December 

£1 donation on the day – all proceeds are going to ‘Save 

the Children’ Charity 

If you would like your child/children to give 
Christmas Cards to their friends this year you 
can do so by handing them to their Class 
Teacher.  The cards will be quarantined until 
the following week and will be despatched to 
classrooms from Tuesday 15th December. 
Friday 11th December is the last day to bring 
in any Christmas cards. 
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30th November – Police visit to Year 5 

7th Dec – WWII show to pupils 
11th Dec – Christmas Jumper Day 

11th Dec – Last day to bring in Christmas Cards 
2nd March – Police visit to Year 6 

9th March – Life Bus on site 
24th May – Police visit to Year 6 

 

Staff News 
 
Miss Hyrsky will be starting her maternity leave at the end of this term.  We wish her well as 
she starts her life as a Mum.  Mr Langton will be teaching 3H from January for the next two 
terms.  He will be visiting the class for a day in December to begin to get to know them.  
 
Miss Chatters will be leaving us at the end of this term as she has gained promotion at 
another Hillingdon school.  We wish her well in her new post.  Mrs Uppal will join us from 
January to teach Hedgehog Class.  She will be visiting the class for a day in December to 
begin to get to know them. 
 
After many years at Cherry Lane, Mr Sainthouse has made the decision to resign and move 
closer to his family.  He has not been in school for several weeks for personal reasons and 
because of these reasons he will not be returning to Cherry Lane before his leaving date.  
We thank Mr Sainthouse for all he has done during his time at Cherry Lane and wish him 
well for the future.  Miss Cook will continue to teach 5S until a permanent replacement is 
appointed. 
 
 

         

 
   

Winter Clothing 
Now the weather is changing 
and the cold Winter months 

are upon us, all children must 
bring a coat to school every 
day to wear outside during 

playtimes and a school jumper 
to wear whilst in their 

classroom. 
     



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

School Calendar 
 
 

 
 

  

   
   

 

Autumn Term – 2020 

 

Term ends:  Friday, 18
th

 December @ 2pm 

Spring Term – 2021 

 

Spring 1 starts:  Wednesday, 6
th

 January 

Half term:  Monday, 15
th

 February to Friday, 19
th

 February 

Spring 2 starts: Monday, 22
nd

 February 

Term ends:  Wednesday, 31
st

 March @ 2pm 

Summer Term – 2021 

 

Summer 1 starts:  Monday, 19
th

 April 

Half term:  Monday, 31
st

 May to Friday, 4
th

 June 

Summer 2 starts:  Tuesday, 8
th

 June 

Term ends:  Thursday, 22
nd

 July @ 2pm 

 

STAFF TRAINING DAYS – SCHOOL CLOSED 

4th & 5th January 2021 

7th June & 23rd July 2021 


